
jlh 9/28/2011 transportation-building-grounds minutes 9-28-2011 

 

 

TRANSPORTATION/BUILDING AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING(S) 

September 28, 2011 – 10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 

In Attendance:  Sandra Clutter (Board President), Dennis McWreath, Scott Day, Dr. Paul Kasunich 

(Superintendent), Don Snoke, Joe Orr, Paul Kuzman,  John Artuso, Deborah Dye, Jane Songer and 

Stephen Schultz 

Building and Grounds Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Sandra Clutter 

 Several issues were discussed by Mr. Orr and Mr. Snoke on Student High School Parking 

o Total Parking Spaces = 312 

o 116 Seniors issued parking passes 

o   34 Juniors issued parking passes 

o  143 Staff Members assigned parking places 

o  12 more available  = 8 set aside for food service and 4 general adult spaces 

o   7 additional spaces clear of the building 

o Total parking spaces at the High School = 312 

o Spaces have not been issued to Sophomores or Freshman 

o Student Parking Tag cost is $30.00 per year 

o Procedures are followed for issuance of tags – check license- sports affiliation – special 

events – tutorial needs - discipline 

o FYI – The high school has 30 mores spaces on campus than 2010-11 school year 

o Parking “pit” closing was a safety issue 

o Would it be feasible to open the pit for fall and spring  

o Question on Range Resource funding to add sidewalks and lighting – Mrs. Clutter 

advised since this was such a safety issue with security etc. Range Resource gave 

permission to re-assign the funding 

 Track Surface 

o Notification was received that the cheerleaders need padding on the “TRACK” surface of 

the football field -  Mrs. Clutter and Mr. Kuzman stated the surface they use is not 

concrete 

 Update on Range 

o Painting completed 9/30/2011 

o Lighting completed 9/30/2011 

o Walls Completed 

o Fixtures installed week of 9/26/2011 

o New Ceiling installed 

o Waiting for vault to arrive 
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Transportation 

 Cars/Bus Areas 

o Mrs. Clutter expressed great concern with student drop off and pick-up with children 

weaving in and out of the busses 

o Cars driving beside the busses 

o Cars entering and exiting parking lot while students are dismissing 

o The district is going to look at times for student drop-off and pick-ups and possibly 

sending out an alert now when the direction has been decided which way to proceed for 

all buildings 

 Trane Proposal 

o Discussion for energy audit 

o Charge associated $10,000.00 – Dr. Kasunich stated that we could most likely have this 

fee waived 

o We would have a feasibility put together – Act 88- and payback would be based on 

energy savings 

 

 

Meeting adjourned by Mrs. Clutter @11:00 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


